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Summary of Meeting 

Ensuring personal safety working group   

Date: 
24 March 2015 

 
Time:

Disabled Peoples Organisations only: 9:00am-10:00am 

Everyone: 
10:00am-4:30pm 

Venue: 
Kingsgate Hotel, Hawkestone Street, Thorndon, Wellington 



Attendees: Government Agencies:

· Office for Disability Issues: Paul Dickey (Chair), Prasadi Dayatilake
· Ministry of Health: Kate Challis, Cheryl Graham, Rebecca Pacall-Hewitt  (all for morning only)  
· Ministry of Social Development: Kendra Beri, Anne Hawker 
· NZ Police: Fiona Prestidge 
Disabled People’s Organisations:

· Deafblind: Merv Cox (supported by Cheryl and 2 runners)

· People First: Raymond Thoumine (supported by People First)

· Deaf Aotearoa: Lee Bullivant

· Ngati Kapo: Stevie Stevens

· Balance: Richard Stephens

· Blind Citizens: Amanda Stevens

· Disabled Persons Assembly: Brendon Murray

Advisors/Experts:

· Parent to Parent: Jim Craig

· Auckland Disability Law: Neera Jain

· NZSL interpreters: Elinor Cuttiford and Judith Reweti
Apologies: 
· Ministry of Civil Defence and Emergency Management: Simon Chambers
· Ministry of Health: Barbara Crawford, Christopher Carroll  
· Ministry of Justice: Isabel Poulson 
· Ministry of Education: Kathryn MacIver 
· New Zealand Police: Sue Montgomery  

1. Pre-meeting of Disabled Peoples Organisations 

1.1. Disabled Peoples Organisations’ representatives met by themselves immediately before the meeting started. 
1.1.1. Accessibility of materials needs to improve – if material is sent by post, it should be overnight couriered, and all materials (papers, background information) need to be provided in portrait format. Any pictures used should have a text alternative to be clear. 
1.1.2. Communication between Disabled Peoples Organisations should be maintained in between meetings.
1.1.3. Need more time to prepare.  
1.1.4. Disabled Peoples Organisations’ representatives should have a catch up session during the day of the meeting. 
1.1.5. Important for government agencies to send an alternative representative if the appointed one cannot make it to the meetings.
2. Introduction 

2.1. Paul introduced the agenda for the fourth working group meeting by reflecting on what has been happening since the last meeting. 
2.2. It is intended that these meetings support an on-going co-design and collaborative approach with implementation and add value by helping implementation to evolve in line with the Disability Action Plan agreed vision and person-driven outcomes.

3. Updates: 

3.1. The United Nations Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities examined New Zealand for the first time in September 2014. Its Concluding Observations reflected many of the priorities and the actions in our Disability Action Plan. Some actions are progressing well, some have slowed down, and some are still to be developed. 

3.2. It is timely that we will soon carry out the annual update of the Disability Action Plan. This process, which has not been worked out yet, is intended to check that the Plan’s 13 priorities and 21 actions remain relevant. 

3.3. Later in the year, we will also start the review of the New Zealand Disability Strategy. This is intended to reinvigorate the longer term domestic commitment and approach to improving disabled people’s lives, operating under the framework of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.

3.4. Ground rules for the meeting were stated to ensure all representatives could participate: 
3.4.1. Raise your hand, if you have something to say.
3.4.2. Chair will choose who speaks, and the order of speaking.
3.4.3. One person speaks at a time. 
3.4.4. Speak normally, don’t rush. 
3.4.5. Speak plainly, and avoid using acronyms or jargon words. 
3.4.6. If anyone does not understand something, feel free to ask a question. 
3.4.7. Everyone must use the microphone. Hold it close to your mouth like you are going to lick an ice cream. 
3.4.8. Don’t turn the microphone off. The runners will hand it to you and take it back.
3.4.9. Say your name every time you speak. This is for Merv, so that he knows who is speaking. 
4. Existing actions – update on progress and alignment

4.1. For each of the actions, this section will involve: 
4.1.1. an update from the lead on progress since November 2014 
4.1.2. opportunity for Disabled Peoples Organisations to provide feedback to the lead on alignment with the person-directed outcomes 
4.1.3. opportunity for any other feedback to the lead 
4.1.4. summary of any agreement/disagreement. 

4.2. Action 5A: Ensure disabled people can exercise their legal capacity, including through recognition of supported decision making (Lead: Office for Disability Issues).
4.2.1. Trish Grant and Anne Bell from IHC Advocacy joined the meeting.  
4.2.2. Paul stated that the scope has been agreed on but no further work has been done on project plan development due to capacity restraints on the Office for Disability Issues. 
4.2.2.1. This is a priority action for the Office for Disability Issues, and Paul proposed to extend the milestone report timeline to September 2015. 

4.2.3. Trish gave an update on work done so far by IHC: 

4.2.3.1. A workshop was delivered to about 1500 people about welfare guardianship and alternatives to going to the Family Court to get welfare guardianship status to support decision making. People want practical solutions now.  
4.2.3.2. A new Community Capacity Building programme will be piloted in Pukekohe and Franklin, working with disabled people, their family members, and community members. 
4.2.3.3. International organisations have done this successfully, but a NZ approach is needed that reflects our culture, the Treaty of Waitangi and our unique legislative framework under the Protection of Personal and Property Rights Act 1988. 
4.2.4. Feedback from discussion: 

4.2.4.1. Need to have litigators who act for subject persons to have special training (like lawyers for children are required to have) so they can effectively understand the subject person’s will and preferences.  
4.2.4.2. Guidelines are needed for judges on setting up welfare guardianship.
4.2.4.3. Hard to get reversal once a person regains their capacity. 
4.2.4.4. People should be required to be trained on responsibilities before being appointed as welfare guardians. 

4.3. Action 6A: Educate disabled people about their rights not to be abused and what abuse is (Lead: Disabled Peoples Organisations). 
4.3.1. Paul updated that the scope was agreed on in November 2014 but follow up work has been delayed. Katherine from the Ministry of Education is helping link with anti-bullying work in schools. An update will be provided at next meeting in May.  

4.4. Action 6D: Review the current care and support processes for disabled children who are (or are likely to be) subject to care under the Children, Young Persons and Their Families Act 1989 to establish whether they are being treated equitably and fairly, and in their best interests, and if not, to provide advice on changes needed to legislation, operational policy, operational delivery and/or monitoring and enforcement (Lead: Ministry of Social Development). 
4.4.1. Kendra Beri stated that they are now in the public consultation phase of this Project. Online submissions can be made, flyers can be handed around, and submissions can also be made at forums run as part of the consultation phase.  

4.5. Action 7A: Promote implementation by local civil defence and emergency management sector of the guidelines for inclusive practice including learnings from experiences of disabled people in the Canterbury earthquakes (Lead: Ministry of Civil Defence and Emergency Management). 
4.5.1. A written update from Simon from the Ministry of Civil Defence Emergency Management had been circulated. It stated that they are checking in with local civil defence management groups. By the next meeting in May, Simon will be able to provide an update on this action. 

5. New actions – discussion on draft scope 

5.1. The process for co-designing the new action scopes will follow practice from last year: 
5.1.1. discussion and feedback at the working group meeting (March) 

5.1.2. lead plus one or two helpers to develop the scope and reflect the discussion 
5.1.3. lead can feedback on scope at the next working group meeting (May) 
5.1.4. scope to be submitted to the governance meeting for approval or further discussion if not agreed (June). 

5.2. Action 6B: Investigate funding of Disabled Peoples Organisations partnered programmes that support disabled people to speak up for themselves and ensure this is linked with victims of crime work (Lead: Office for Disability Issues). 

5.2.1. Megan McCoy joined the discussion and updated that there has not been progress on scoping since last discussion due to resource constraints.  

5.2.1.1. The Office for Disability Issues can do a stocktake of the various groups and activities in the disability sector, but it’s also difficult to always know everything that is going on so updates from Disabled Peoples Organisations on this will be very helpful. 
5.2.1.2. Next steps are to provide a draft scope for next meeting in May. 
5.2.2. Brendan, Amanda and a representative People First (depending on resourcing) will help with scoping. 

5.3. Action 6C: Increase safeguards for disabled people who are socially isolated and develop initiatives to remove what is socially isolating them (Lead: Disabled Peoples Organisations). 

5.3.1. Alex McKenzie from the Ministry of Social Development joined this discussion. 

5.3.2. Brendan stated that the first step is a stocktake of international research because it’s important to identify what isolates people that cause negative outcomes to avoid trying to fix things that don’t need to be fixed. 
5.3.2.1. Then a hypothesis about what can be done to mitigate those outcomes can be developed which could lead to policy guidelines. 
5.3.2.2. Brendan will send draft scope of the Office for Disability Issues, who can share it with the working group. 
5.3.3. Amanda and Merv (and Catherine Brennan from the Office for Disability Issues) will help Brendan with drafting the scope for this action. 
5.3.4. Alex talked about social isolation of older people and a project on future services for older people including the possibility of an information portal under govt.nz and more integrated service management. 
5.3.4.1. Alex offered to send out more information on international evidence to the working group. 
5.3.5. Feedback from discussions: 

5.3.5.1. There are many similarities between older people and disabled people – but a way to combat social isolation shouldn’t just focus on older people interacting with older people or disabled people interacting with disabled people. Rather, it should be about how to make those people a part of their communities. 
5.3.5.2. Identification, especially self-identification, of a disability is an issue with disabilities that occur in older age. 
5.3.5.3. Disabled people need to be able to access information about themselves. For example, information that is held by service providers, in a format that they can access. Otherwise, self-determination is denied to them. 
5.3.5.4. Privacy issues can stop sharing of information about someone with specific needs. 

6. Office of the Health and Disability Commissioner – resources for complaints with Enabling Good Lives Christchurch 

6.1. Rose Wall and Esther Woodbury joined the discussion. 

6.2. Esther stated that the objective was to identify any gaps in resources and education already out there in helping users of services speak up. 
She was also very interested in creating resources that could raise awareness of the changing ways that people receive services and how their consumer rights apply to those – three resources are in development. 
6.3. Feedback from discussion: 

6.3.1. Support and accessible communications are needed to ensure a disabled person can give their informed consent. 
6.3.2. The Office of the Health and Disability Commissioner should meet with the Disabled Peoples Organisations network at a future meeting. 
6.3.3. In Enabling Good Lives and Individualised Funding, disabled people are employers of their support workers. Need better information available so that disabled people understand their responsibilities as an employer.  
7. Thinking about the update of the Disability Action Plan 
7.1. The Disabled Peoples Organisations’ representatives gave feedback that there is a clear resourcing issue. Many of the actions have been delayed due to resourcing constraints at the Office for Disability Issues. In addition, Disabled Peoples Organisations’ actions are delayed because this work is on top of their regular work without there being extra resources available. The resourcing issue needs to be dealt with. 

7.1.1. Paul stated that the Ministry of Social Development has allocated temporary additional resources to help the Office for Disability Issues. However, all actions were agreed to be provided for from baseline (or existing resources). 
Appendix: Shakeout exercise 
8. Shakeout – national earthquake drill 

8.1. Bridgette Cheesman and James Shaw from the Ministry of Civil Defence Emergency Management joined the meeting 

8.2. The second Shakeout exercise will be held on 15 October 2015 at 9:15 am. The aim of this exercise is to promote national planning and discussion around what to do in an earthquake. A pictorial resource is being developed by Wellington City Council.

8.2.1. Also looking at producing a vulnerable people document and captioning YouTube clips and the Christchurch City Council is doing an Easy Read document. 

8.2.2. Want to improve on outreach to disabled people and ensure communications are more accessible.    

8.3. Feedback from discussion: 

8.3.1. The website needs to be more accessible for people with learning disabilities. For example, the ‘leave a key with your neighbour’ recommendation needs to include an explanation that it does not necessarily always mean your actual neighbour if you don’t trust them. 
8.3.2. Videos should include audio description as well as captions, to reach a wider audience. 

8.3.3. Having videos sharing stories of what to do is helpful for deaf and other people not able to read well. 

8.3.4. Important to remember that disabled people are not big users of the internet, so other forms of communication are needed. 
8.3.5. Text messages are good ways of alerting people to emergencies and keeping them updated. 

8.3.6. The Disabled Peoples Organisations want to know more about the Shakeout exercise and how they can help. 
8.4. Paul will share contact details of Disabled Peoples Organisations with Brigitte. 
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